Committee on Faculty Affairs

Minutes of 11/28/07 meeting

Members (names of those in attendance in bold): William Behre, Terrence Bennett (chair), Adam Knobler, Deborah Knox, Jeffrey Osborn, Cynthia Paces (excused), Rebecca Li, Lee Ann Riccardi, Cindy Curtis, Dan Scapardine (excused), Deborah Thompson, Jeanine Vivona (vice chair)

Discussion and Actions Taken (ACTION items for committee members in red below):

1. Approved the “masterfully wrought” minutes of the meeting on 11/14/07.
2. Continued review and revision of the recommended procedures for Peer Evaluation of Teaching:

a. Guidelines for Peer Feedback on Teaching: We amended the instructions for the guidelines and merged them into our new draft of Appendix III.
b. Appendix III process and responsibilities: Using CC’s draft of revised Appendix III as a starting point, we discussed: the time frame for observation process (most recent no later than semester prior to application); addition of language to specify a candidate’s option to request additional observations; the desired location of the candidate’s reflections on teaching (in section 4.A.2 of the application); the suggested time frame for the candidate to provide course materials to the peer observer (one week before the pre-observation meeting) and for the pre-observation meeting (within one week of the observed class); and guidelines for use of peer feedback reports by DPC, Dean, and CPC (that both observation reports and candidate reflections on teaching be considered). We are considering whether to develop more specific guidelines for the DPC and whether to charge the DPC with responsibility for assuring that all formal observation reports submitted within the last four years are included in a candidate’s application materials. We are identifying sections of the Promotions document that might need revision, based on our recommendations. We also agreed on the desirability of incorporating “Dude” into official College documents.

ACTION: TB will amend the working Appendix III per our discussion and distribute to the committee for additional detailed review and revision, to be completed as soon as possible.  
c. Soliciting Testimony: We expect to present our recommendations (revised Appendix III) to Steering and the faculty in early Spring 2008.
Respectfully submitted,

Jeanine Vivona

